

August 26, 2025

Mr. Stuart Tom, Chairman ICC Nominating Committee International Code Council 900 Montclair Road Birmingham, AL 35213

Re: Letter of Support for Steve McDaniel for ICC Board Vice President

Dear Chairman Tom:

The California Fire Prevention Officers are writing to express our strong support for Steve McDaniel for election to the position of Vice President on the International Code Council's Board of Directors. We feel Mr. McDaniel will be an outstanding leader of the Board of Directors.

Our process to endorse candidates includes reviewing candidates' involvement in ICC, active participation with their perspective local chapters, achievements, vision for the future, and ability to lead and motivate others to engage. We have reviewed Mr. McDaniel's resume, credentials, and performance as an active member of ICC.

Please accept this letter as our support for Steve McDaniel for the position of Vice President on the International Code Council's Board of Directors. Should you have any questions about the California Fire Prevention Officer's endorsement, please feel free to reach out directly.

Sincerely,

Nicholas J. Otis Nick Otis

CALFPO President, Northern Division

Nicole Pesqueira

CALFPO President, Southern Division